City of Haines Newsletter
September 2016
Welcome to your City’s newsletter. In an attempt for better communication, your Mayor, City Council and City employees would like to give updates and announcements for the benefit of the citizens. The newsletter is now posted on the City web site at: www.cityofhainesor.org.  
Extreme Fire Danger
The Fire Danger level is Extreme. No burning of any kind is allowed until further notice.

Building Procedures
The following are the procedures for building within the City limits of Haines. This includes permanent and portable structures and fences.  Buildings less than 200 square feet, that do not require a building permit, still must follow all the set-back rules listed below.
#1 - Contact the City to verify property boundaries. Existing fences, buildings, neighboring fences and buildings are not necessarily an indication of the legal property boundaries. Before building anything make sure it is located on your property or you will be required to remove the structure or fence, this includes portable buildings. With just a few exceptions, Haines City Streets are 80 feet wide. Alleys are 20 feet wide and must remain open to emergency vehicle access at all times. 
#2 – Provide a site map to the City that shows the location of existing buildings and placement of proposed buildings. Include property lot size, building dimensions and set-backs between buildings. The following building setbacks must be established on the site map. Front property boundary: 15 feet, side and rear property boundaries: 10 feet. If the property is located on a corner lot, the front property boundary is the street that the City has assigned as your physical address. If the property boundary adjoins an alley the set-back for any building is 5 feet from the alley. 
#3 – The Haines Planning Director will review the proposed project. For outright uses the Planning Director can approve the building permit application. If the proposal is not considered an outright use it will require consent of the Planning Commission and possibly the Haines City Council.
#4 – When the project has been approved a building permit application will be signed by the Planning Director. The application will then need to be taken to the Baker City Building Department where the actual building permit will be issued. 
Call Before You Dig – 811 
Before beginning any project that involves digging call for a locate of the utilities. This is a free service and could save you a considerable amount of money. When you call have available your address, type of project and date when project will begin. Call at least 48 hours before the project is to begin, locates are not completed on holidays or weekends. 
Public Hearing Notice
The City of Haines is eligible to apply for a 2016 Community Development Block Grant from the Oregon Business Development Department. Community Development Block Grant funds come from the U.S. Department of Housing and Urban Development. The grants can be used for public facilities and housing improvements, primarily for persons with low and moderate incomes. 
Approximately $12 million will be awarded to Oregon non-metropolitan cities and counties in 2016. The maximum grant that a city or county can receive is $2,500,000. 

The City of Haines is preparing an application for a 2016 Community Development Block Grant from the Oregon Business Development Department for a Water Compliance Project: Construction. The City of Haines is planning to apply for a $1,900,000 CDBG to help fund the City’s water system compliance construction project needed to bring it into reliable and sustainable compliance with federal and state regulations.

It is estimated that the proposed project will benefit at least 416 persons, of whom 56% will be low or moderate income.

A public hearing will be held by the City of Haines City Council at 7:00 pm, September 13, 2016 at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, Haines, Oregon 97833. The purpose of this hearing is for the City Council to obtain citizen views and to respond to questions and comments about: community development and housing needs, especially the needs of low and moderate income persons, as well as other needs in the community that might be assisted with a Community Development Block Grant project; and the proposed project.

Written comments are also welcome and must be received by 7:00 pm, September 13, 2016 at the Haines City Hall, 819 Front Street, PO Box 208, Haines, Oregon 97833. Both oral and written comments will be considered by the City Council in deciding whether to apply.

The location of the hearing is accessible to persons with disabilities. Please contact Valerie Russell at 541-856-3366 if you will need any special accommodations to attend or participate in the meeting.

More information about Oregon Community Development Block Grants, the proposed project, and records about the City of Haines’ past use of Community Development Block Grant funds is available for public review at City Hall during regular office hours. Advance notice is requested. If special accommodations are needed, please notify Valerie Russell at 541-856-3366 so that appropriate assistance can be provided.

Permanent involuntary displacement of persons or businesses is not anticipated as a result from the proposed project. If displacement becomes necessary, alternatives will be examined to minimize the displacement and provide required/reasonable benefits to those displaced. Any low and moderate income housing that is demolished or converted to another use will be replaced.

Landfill Schedule
The Landfill is open the First and Third Saturdays of the month. The hours of operation are 9:00 am to 1:00 pm. The Landfill will be open September 3rd and September 17th this month. Other closures are possible due to weather conditions so please check for updates at 541-856-3366 and press #2 for Landfill. 
2016 Dog License/2016 ATV License
It is a requirement to have your dog(s) licensed with the City of Haines. If you have unlicensed dog(s) you are in violation of the City's Dog Ordinance and could be subject to a fine. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall, please bring proof of current rabies vaccination. 
In order to ride an ATV on City Streets it must be licensed with the City. Licenses can be purchased at City Hall for $5.00 and must be renewed annually. 
The next Council Meeting will be held Tuesday, September 13, 2016 at 6:00 pm.  Thank you for reading and until next time, enjoy living in Haines.
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The City of Haines is an equal opportunity employer and complies with section 504 of the rehabilitation act of 1973 and the Americans with disabilities act.

